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RESIGNATION AND APPOINTMENT OF COMPANY SECRETARY

The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of United Pacific Industries Limited (the “Company”)
announces that Ms Lam Yuen Man, Maria (“Ms Lam”) has tendered her resignation as
Company Secretary with effect from 4 January 2007 for personal reasons. Ms Lam also
effectively resigns from all other positions held with the Company and Group companies. Ms
Lam confirms she has no disagreement with the Board and there are no circumstances related
to her resignation which needs to be brought to the attention of the shareholders of the
Company.

The Board is pleased to announce the appointment of Mr Poon Yan Wai Andy (“Mr Poon”)
as Company Secretary with effect from 4 January 2007.

Mr. Poon, aged 36, joined the UPI Group in May 2005 and is responsible for finance matters.
He is a qualified member of the Hong Kong Institute of Certified Public Accountants. He also
holds a Bachelor’s degree in Accountancy and a Master’s Degree in Corporate Finance from
The Hong Kong Polytechnic University. He has over 10 years’ experiences in the accounting
sector.

By Order of the Board
BRIAN CYRIL BEAZER

Executive Chairman

Hong Kong, 8 November 2006
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Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in The Standard.



